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Farewell to the Landing Zone Restaurant 

with the SOPA Christmas Party: 

The SOPA Christmas Party was a celebra-

tion with over 50 SOPA members and their 

guests. On Tuesday December 13th, we 

gathered at the Landing Zone Restaurant to 

celebrate the holidays and bid farewell to 

James and Helen, the owners of the Landing 

Zone Restaurant. The doors closed Perma-

nently at the Landing Zone four days after 

the SOPA party as James and Helen have 

retired. During the party, we had our fa-

mous wine giveaway. Every person over 21 

received a free raffle ticket for their chance 

to win one of 12 bottles of wine. Even 

though Prez. Jeff was shaking the box of 

raffle tickets, one table in particular was full 

of winners. This started the random shouts 

of ñitôs rigged.ò Prez. Jeff would not con-

firm or deny that monetary gifts prior to the 

raffle were encouraged. Prior to dinner and 

after the wine giveaway, Prez. Jeff thanked 

the SOPA members, SOPA sponsors and 

the SOPA officers and board members. 

Without the support of all, SOPA would not 

be what it is today. We then called James 

and Helen out of the kitchen and gave them 

a standing ovation for their 14 years of the 

finest restaurant service at an airport. They 

will truly be missed! 

 

 

James 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Helen 

 

 

 

 

 

New Airport Restaurant to Open: 

The new airport restaurant is all set for 

some soft openings beginning January 17, 

2017, and is anticipated for a grand opening  

later in the month. Jonathan Saguil is the 

new owner and the name of the new restau-

rant at the Salinas Airport will be the Flying 

Artichoke. Wednesday January 18th will be 

a soft opening specifically for Airport Busi-

nesses, Tenants and SOPA members. If you 

are available to test out their food and ser-

vice before the official grand opening, you 

are more than welcome to come by between 

11:00am and 2:00pm on the 18th.  They 

will have all the normal foods you would 

expect from an airport restaurant but you 

will be able to enjoy their take on it. We are 

just as excited as you are and hope to see 

you on the 18th. Please let Chris Schlough 

(airport office) know if you plan on attend-

ing by either emailing her at 

chrissc@ci.salinas.ca.us or by phone at 

831.758.7214. Jonathanôs specialty is fried 

artichokes and he currently owns a food 

truck in Castroville. His business is called 

the Choke Coach and he serves his ñworld 

famous fried artichoke.ò Iôm looking for-

ward to seeing what else will be on 

his menu.  

Salinas Owners & Pilots Association Meetings:  
Second Tuesday every month 7 p.m. at The Flying 
Artichoke Restaurant, Salinas Airport Terminal.  

Come early 6 p.m. for dinner. 

Annual Membership: Family/Single $15 

Sponsor dues $45.  

Applications: www:salinaspilots.com 

SOPA Officers: 

President Jeff SoaresðVP/Membership Ray JacksonðSecretary Lori AtkinsonðTreasurer Sue Purvis  
Directors: Jerry Hitchcock, Claudia Contreras (webmaster), Jim Shumaker 

Contribute to the 
Newsletter:  

Jeff Soares 

Thank you to Kerry 
Gray and SNS Airport-
for your contribution. 
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SNS Hangar Maintenance 

From the Airport Manager 

Salinas Municipal Airport Tenants: 
 
This letter is to inform you that the Airport staff will be inspecting and 
performing comprehensive preventive hangar maintenance on all hang-
ars at the Salinas Airport.  
 
The inspections will begin on February 1, 2017 at 9:00 a.m. and will 
follow the schedule below. This will require airport staff to inspect eve-
ry hangar and then follow up with scheduled repairs. 
 
Why are we performing hangar maintenance? The airport hangars as a 
city asset provides a significant amount of the revenue stream necessary 
to maintain the entire airport and provide funding for the maintenance, 
operation, and capital development for the entire airport. Further, it is 
more efficient to address small maintenance items before 
They become a major issue.  
 
Please plan on providing a key or combo in advance to us if necessary. 
You do not need to be present for the inspection. The schedule provided 
is designed to keep airport staff moving from one hangar to another. If 
you would like to be present you may contact the airport office to in-
quire the approximate time frame the hangar will be inspected. 
 
Maintenance schedule:  Time 9:00 ï4:00 pm 
Wednesday February 1   A 1-12 Hangars 
Thursday February 2   B 1-12 Hangars 
Wednesday February 8   C 1-8 & D 1-6 Hangars 
Thursday February 9   E 1-7 7 N 1-8 Hangars  
Wednesday February 15   M 1-18 Hangars 
Thursday February 16    P 1-12 Hangars 
Wednesday February 22   K 1-11 Hangars 
Thursday February 23    K 12-22 Hangars 
Wednesday March 1    L 1 -11 Hangars 
Thursday March 2    L 12-22 Hangars 
Wednesday March 8    O 1 -11 Hangars 
Thursday March 9   O 12 -22 Hangars 
Wednesday March 15    Q 1 -11 Hangars 
Thursday March 16    Q 12 -22 Hangars 
Wednesday March 22    S 1-12 Hangars 
Thursday March 23    S 12-22 Hangars 
Wednesday March 29    T 1-11 Hangars 
Thursday March 30    T 12-22 Hangars 
Wednesday April 5    R 1-5 Hangars  
Thursday April 6    R 6-10 Hangars  
 
This preventative maintenance will extend the useful life of the hangars, 
and secure the hangar revenue for the foreseeable future.  
 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation, we plan to make the in-
spection process as non-invasive as possible. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Earl Paisant at 
(831) 758-7214. 
 
Sincerely, 
Brett J. Godown 
Airport Manager 
Salinas Municipal Airport 
 

нлмт /ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ 

    пǘƘ {ŀŦŜǘȅ aŜŜǝƴƎ  
  уΥолŀƳ  

млǘƘ - {ht! aŜŜǝƴƎ 

  тΥллǇƳ /ŀƴŎŜƭŜŘ ό²ŜŀǘƘŜǊκaŜŜǝƴƎ tƭŀŎŜύ 

мпǘƘ - IƛǎǘƻǊƛŎ !ƛǊŎǊŀƊ 5ƛǎǇƭŀȅ  
 млΥллŀƳ-нΥллǇƳ ŀǘ {b{ 

нсƴŘ- {ŀƭƛƴŀǎ !ƛǊǇƻǊǘ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ aǘƎ 
 тΥллǇƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅ Iŀƭƭ wƻǘǳƴŘŀ  
 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ 

   мǎǘ- {ŀŦŜǘȅ aŜŜǝƴƎ 
  уΥолŀƳ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ CƭȅƛƴƎ !ǊǝŎƘƻƪŜ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ 

мпǘƘ - {ht! aŜŜǝƴƎ 

  тΥллǇƳ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ CƭȅƛƴƎ !ǊǝŎƘƻƪŜ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ 

ммǘƘ - IƛǎǘƻǊƛŎ !ƛǊŎǊŀƊ 5ƛǎǇƭŀȅ  

 млΥллŀƳ-нΥллǇƳ ŀǘ {b{ 

ноǊŘ - {ŀƭƛƴŀǎ !ƛǊǇƻǊǘ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ aǘƎ 
тΥллǇƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅ Iŀƭƭ wƻǘǳƴŘŀ 
 

aƻƴǘƘƭȅ aŜŜǝƴƎǎκ9ǾŜƴǘǎΥ 
{ŀŦŜǘȅ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ  
1ǎǘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ  
уΥолŀƳ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ [ŀƴŘƛƴƎ ½ƻƴŜ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ 

{ht! ƳŜŜǝƴƎ  
нƴŘ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ  
тΥллǇƳ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ [ŀƴŘƛƴƎ ½ƻƴŜ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ 

IƛǎǘƻǊƛŎ !ƛǊŎǊŀƊ 5ƛǎǇƭŀȅ  
нƴŘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻƴǘƘ 
млΥллŀƳ-нΥллǇƳΣ  {b{ 

{ŀƭƛƴŀǎ !ƛǊǇƻǊǘ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ 
пǘƘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ  
тΥллǇƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅ Iŀƭƭ wƻǘǳƴŘŀ 

KSNS  Salinas . . . . .  .SS $4.76  FS $5.26 

KOAR Marina . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$4.30 

KCVH Hollister. . . .SS $4.50 . . FS $4.80 

KWVI Watsonville. SS $4.25 . . FS $4.65 

KKIC King City. . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . $5.19 

KLSN Los Banos. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $4.20 

3O1 Gustine. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $4.25 

KMRY Monterey . . . . . . . . . . . . ..  $5.89 

SS=Self Serve; FS=Full Serve 

Source: AirNav.com 1/11/2017 

At The Pump  
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SNS Runway Protection Zone Incompatibility Issue  

Dear Airport User: 

Your input is needed. Over the last year Airport Staff has worked with the FAA to update the Airport Layout 
Plan (ALP). ALPs are drawings used to graphically depict current and future airport facilities. In order to be eli-
gible for FAA grants, airport sponsors are required to have updated ALPs. Standards for ALPs can be found in 
Advisory Circular 150/5070-6B, Airport Master Plans. The term Airport Layout Plan typically refers to a single 
document or drawing covering the entire airport. When updating and ALP, Airport Sponsors are required to re-
view the design criteria identified in the Advisory Circular and compare it to be identified for correction to meet 

the design standards.  

The Runway Protection Zone (RPZ) for the departure end of Runway 26 has been identified as non-standard. 
There are portions of four residential properties and homes in the Runway 26 departure RPZ which is incompati-
ble land use for the RPZ. In addition, Airport Blvd. and Moffett Street traverse both the approach and departure 
RPZ. Public roads are an incompatible land use for the RPZ. 

The FAA currently distinguishes between existing RPZ incompatible land uses and the introduction of a new 
incompatibility.  New incompatibilities are subject to the guidance in FAA Memo: Interim Guidance on Land 

Use Within a Runway Protection Zone (9.2012). While the RWY 26 RPZ is not subject to the Interim Guidance, 
it is still incumbent upon the airport sponsor to identify practicable solutions to mitigate RPZ incompatibilities 
where feasible.  

There are several options available to mitigate the non-standard conditions within the RPZ that range in dollar 
value from $0 - excess of several million dollars. The short term mitigation plan will change the Declared Dis-
tances for the Takeoff Run Available (TORA) from 6,004ô to 5,608ô with the Take Off Distance Available re-

maining at 6,004ô. The physical characteristics of the runway would not change. No pavement would be re-
moved and no markings or lighting would change. The Accelerated Stop Distance Available (ASDA) and Land-
ing Distance Available (LDA) would also change from 6,004ô t0 5,608ô. 

Other alternatives are being presented in the ALP update, including shifting the runway to the east. We are ask-
ing you to review your aircraft performance data and runway length requirements and advise us if this would 
result in a negative impact. 

Sincerely, 

Brett Godown 
Airport Manager 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The black circle shows where portions of 3 properties extend into the Runway Protection Zone 
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FAA releases third class medical reform final rule 
Regulations effective May 1, 2017 

Hot off the press-the 3rd class medical reform is passed 
and finalized. You no longer have to see an AME for 
your 3rd class medical. However, that does not mean 
you no longer have to see a doctor. Under the new 
rules, you see your doctor every four years and take an 
online course every two years. Proof of that course has 
to be placed in your logbook. 

Here is a snapshot of what is going on: 

The FAA has reviewed the AOPA Air Safety Instituteôs 
aeromedical online course and confirmed that it meets 
the third class medical reform requirements that Con-
gress created last summer. Pilots would need to com-
plete the course, which AOPA will offer for free, every 
two years in addition to seeing their personal physician 
every four years to operate under the law.   

"BasicMed (the title of the new 3rd class medical re-
form) is the best thing to happen to general aviation in 
decades," said AOPA President and CEO Mark Baker. 
"By putting medical decisions in the hands of pilots and 
their doctors, instead of the FAA, these reforms will 
improve safety while reducing burdensome and ineffec-
tive bureaucracy that has thwarted participation in gen-
eral aviation."  

During the announcement, FAA Administrator Michael 
Huerta said, ñI believe BasicMed is a win for the gen-
eral aviation community, and Iôm happy that our FAA 
team has brought it across the finish line.ò  

In the near future, AOPA will be offering a free online 
medical course to let pilots comply with the BasicMed 
rules. The course is just one part of a range of AOPA's 
Fit to Fly resources for pilots and physicians created to 
help people take full advantage of BasicMed. The Fit to 
Fly resources also include an interactive tool that helps 
you determine if you qualify for BasicMed as well as 
FAQs and other important information for you and your 
doctor.  

Under the reforms, pilots who have held a valid medi-
cal certificate any time in the decade prior to July 15, 
2016, may not need to take another FAA medical exam. 
The 10-year lookback period applies to both regular 
and special issuance medicals. Pilots whose most recent 
medical certificate was revoked, suspended, withdrawn, 
or denied will need to obtain a new medical certificate 
before they can operate under the reforms. Pilots who 
have never held an FAA medical certificate, including 
student pilots, will need to go through the process one 
time only.  

The FAA explained that ñwhat weôre providing is an 
alternative path. Under BasicMed, the FAA provides 
two avenues to meet the medical requirements.ò 

After meeting the initial requirements to fly under the 

reforms, pilots will need to visit any state-licensed phy-
sician at least once every four years and take the free 
aeromedical factors online course every two years. The 
course will be available for free on AOPAôs website. A 
certificate of completion of the course and the checklist 
from the physician must be kept in the pilotôs logbook; 
alternatively, pilots may carry a legible representation, 
such as a smartphone image, of the document to be able 
to show to an FAA inspector if asked. The checklist 
will be a four-page form that includes instructions for 
you and your physician. No information from the 
checklist you complete along with your physician is 
sent to the FAA. 

At a Glance 
Medical reform highlights/restrictions 

 
Aircraft specifications: Up to six seats, up to 6,000 
pounds (no limitations on horsepower, number of en-
gines, or gear type) 

Flight rules: Day or night, VFR or IFR 

Passengers: Up to five passengers 

Aeromedical factors: Pilots must take a free online 
course every two years and visit their personal physi-
cian every four years 

Altitude restriction: Up to 18,000 feet msl 

Airspeed limitation: 250 knots indicated airspeed 

Pilot limitation: Cannot operate for compensation 
or hire 

For full details of the new 3rd class medical reform go 
to:  

https://www.faa.gov/news/updates/media final_rule_faa_2016_9157.pdf 

 

https://www.aopa.org/advocacy/pilots/medical/fit-to-fly-pilots
https://www.aopa.org/advocacy/pilots/medical/fit-to-fly-physician-guide
https://www.aopa.org/advocacy/pilots/medical/fit-to-fly-selector-tool
https://www.aopa.org/advocacy/pilots/medical/third-class-airman-medical-reform
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The venerable Hangar Cafe at Merced Airport (KMCE) 
closed in 2010, and reopened under new management as 
the Hangar BBQ.  It's more a bar than a restaurant, with 
live music performed on an outdoor stage, but you can 
have a sit-down meal, inside or out.  On a recent visit I 
sampled their main barbecue specialties.  The pulled 
pork sandwich was excellent, not succumbing to the 
dryness that so often spoils this dish.  Their tri-tip sand-
wich suffered a bit from the bun, an excessively sweet 
near-pastry, but the filling was of the first quality.  The 
ribs were tasty (though a bit fatty), but the sauce had a 

lingering af-
terburn that 
might put off 
those of a 
delicate pal-
ate.  Each 
dish comes 
with their 
house made 
potato chips.  
On the menu, 
but not sam-
pled by me 
personally, 

are hamburgers, chicken dishes including wings, na-
chos, house made onion rings.  Also left un-sampled 
were the many varieties of beer, including a selection 
from the Hangar 24 Brewery, located at the Redlands 
airport, but that's another restaurant review. 
 
Open for lunch on Fridays and Saturdays only, closed 
Sunday, and open after 5 P.M. the rest of the week. 

 
  

Rating: 4.5 out of 5 planes 
 
 
 

By Kerry Gray 
 

Pilots often realize immediately when they inadvertently 
deviate from an assigned altitude or clip the edge of re-
stricted airspace. Even without confirmation that ATC 
noticed, a pilot should consider whether it is appropriate to 
file a report with the NASA Aviation Safety Reporting 
System (ASRS). Of course, if you hear the phrase 
ñN12345, possible pilot deviationò then you are officially 
on notice. This is called a Brasher Notification, and in ad-
dition to a request to call the ATC facility, it can potential-
ly lead to a conversation with an FAA inspector thereaf-
ter.   
What happens, though, when a pilot receives a letter or 
call from an inspector out of the blue? Sometimes an in-
spector will contact an airman about a flight that occurred 
weeks or months earlier that was, from the airmanôs per-
spective, completely uneventful.  
First of all, it may not be too late to file a NASA form. 
According to Advisory Circular 00-46E, the 10-day clock 
starts ticking from the violation date, ñor date when the 
person became aware of or should have been aware of the 
violation.ò A late filed report will not prevent the FAA 
from imposing a certificate action or civil penalty, but 
even a late report is evidence of the airmanôs constructive 
attitude that may prevent future violations. Therefore fil-
ing a report, even if late, may still be advisable as long as 
the event does not fall outside the scope of ASRS (for ex-
ample, criminal activity or accidents are excluded).  
Secondly, keep in mind that even if you hear from the 
FAA unexpectedly, you are entitled under the Pilotôs Bill 
of Rights to air traffic data such as recorded audio or radar 
data.  
In addition to considering a NASA filing and requesting 
ATC data, a third recommendation is to not make any ad-
missions.  
It may be encouraging to know that unintentional pilot 
deviations that are the result of issues such as minor mis-
takes or diminished skills are within the scope of the 
FAA's Compliance Philosophy, which focuses on resolv-
ing these matters through education, training, or counsel-
ing. Nevertheless, it is wise to keep your rights in mind 
and seek legal advice early in the process.  
 
By Chad Mayer, AOPA Attorney  

Hangar BBQ-Merced (MCE)  /       Pilot Deviation 

 

SOPA Christmas Party 


